
The positive movement in enrollment has a lot to do with the quality of education and

extracurricular activities offered in the District. Parkview has been increasing the rigor of our

courses and providing a wider variety of learning opportunities in the form of Advanced

Placement (AP classes) and dual-enrollment classes. Dual-enrollment classes allow students to

earn college credit for classes they complete at Parkview. Parkview is also expanding our Career

& Technical Education and Fine Arts programs. Parkview continues to grow our clubs and

extracurricular activities. Parkview offers many programs such as show choir, FFA, trapshooting

and equestrian. Parkview also provides more traditional sports such as football, volleyball, cross

country, wrestling, basketball, spirit squad, golf, track and field, softball and baseball. We also

coop hockey with Stoughton for our girls and Beloit Memorial for our boys. 

The Dept. of Public Instruction (DPI) annually evaluates the enrollment of every public school

district in Wisconsin on the third Friday in September and a portion of Parkview’s State funding is

based on this enrollment count.

The 2022-23 open enroll in and out applications for Parkview show positive growth. Parkview

received 31 applications for students to enroll into the District. None of the 31 applicants currently

attend Parkview. The District received nine (9) applications for students that want to enroll out of

the District. Of the nine (9), only three (3) currently attend Parkview. Five of the nine would be

enrolling in 4K for the first time and the other student is moving to the District and choosing to

stay in their current school. Now a lot can happen between June and the first day of school, but

these figures show a positive open enrollment of +22 students. 

THE PARKVIEW
VOICE

Parkview Open Enrollment 
for 2022-23 Shows Positive Growth
Steve Lutzke | District Administrator
Parkview’s enrollment continues to move in a positive direction and this has

a lot to do with Parkview’s open enrollment. Parkview’s enrollment grew by

26 students since 2016-17. 
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Congratulations to the Parkview FFA members that are receiving their State FFA Degree at the Wisconsin State FFA Convention at

the Alliant Energy Center in June. To earn their State FFA Degree, members must complete a state approved Supervised Agricultural

Experience (SAE) Project, 360 hours of Ag. Education, 25 hours of community service, and participated in 5 events above the chapter

level. 

Kassandra Clint: Kassandra has been in FFA for six years and has served as the chapters Sentinel, Treasurer, and Vice President. Over

her six years, she has been a member of the state qualifying Floriculture Team, competed in the Job Interview Leadership

Development Event Contest, and has attended the National and State FFA Conventions, the 212 and 360 Leadership Conferences, and

represented the chapter at Halftime Conference. Kassandra’s SAE Project was in Plant Science/Horticulture.          

Jenna Hume: Jenna has been in FFA for four years and has served as the chapters Sentinel and Secretary. Jenna is a member of the

Horse Evaluation Team, has attended 212 Conference, and worked alongside the State FFA Officers at the Section 5 Section

Leadership Workshop. Jenna’s SAE Project was in Equine Management.    

Sarah Mabie: Sarah has been in FFA for 5 years. Sarah served as the chapter Historian. She was a member of the Quiz Bowl Team,

and she was a member of the Livestock Evaluation Team. Sarah attended the 212, FIRE, and EDGE Leadership Conferences, and has

volunteered at the Wisconsin State Fair. Sarah’s SAE Project was in Food Production/Processing.   

Brynn Menke: Brynn has been in FFA for five years. She has attended the National FFA Convention and she has been a group leader

for Food for America. Brynn has exhibited cattle and goats at the Rock County and Boone County Fairs. She was also a member of

the Livestock Evaluation Team. Brynn’s SAE Project was in Beef Cattle Management.       

Bridgette Neal: Bridgette has been in FFA for six years. She has served as the Secretary, Vice President, and President of the chapter.

She has attended the National FFA Convention, 212 and Halftime Leadership Conferences, and was a member of the Dairy Cattle

Evaluation Team. Bridgette has volunteered to work at the Farm Bureau Tent at the Rock County Fair and has volunteered at the

Wisconsin State Fair. Bridgette’s SAE Project was in Dairy Cattle Management.     

Christina Stark: Christina has been an FFA member for three years and has served as the chapter Reporter for 2 years. Christina has

been a member of the Ag. Mechanics CDE Team, has been a group leader for the Food for America Program, has taught stations on

Peacocks and Chickens at Ag. on Hill, and has attended the Section 5 Officer Leadership Workshop. Christina’s SAE Project was in

Food Production and Processing.      

Youth Apprenticeship
Providing Real World Experience
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Youth Apprentice Spotlight
Evan Noble completed the Manufacturing Youth Apprenticeship program his senior year with Scot Forge in Clinton, WI. Evan was

offered a Registered Apprenticeship following graduation and Scot Forge will sponsor him as he completes the Mechatronics

Apprenticeship program through Blackhawk Technical College. 

“My Youth Apprenticeship has prepared me for life after high school. I have worked hard and have the skills to enter the workforce

confidently.”-Evan Noble

The Parkview Career & Technical Education Department has provided students with the opportunity to explore various careers

through interactive and engaging field trips. Most recently, students visited JP Cullen, Scot Forge, Frito Lay, Kuhn North America,

Monroe Truck, United Alloy, Cleaver Brooks Industrial Combustion and Stoughton Trailer. Youth Apprenticeship, job shadow, and

exploratory field trips help solidify student interests and allow them to walk out of high school confidently!

Additional Youth Apprenticeship Quotes
“I think other students should become a Youth Apprentice because it helps them prepare for after high school. It is a start of a

responsibility for you to take on.” -Tyler Kertsen

“The apprenticeship program has given me the opportunity to experience a more adult job and the responsibility that comes with it,

while also showing me what I may be interested in career wise.”-Paige Valley

“Youth Apprenticeship has better prepared me for life after high school because it has given me a better view of what dairy farming

is like and how much work it really is.”-Jack Woodman 

Parkview FFA

Evan Noble | Manufacturing | Scot Forge

Bryson Kjelland | Automotive | Burtness Chevrolet

Jack Woodman | Agriculture | Gil-Bar Farms & Sons

Tyler Kersten | Agriculture | Gil-Bar Farms & Sons

Paige Valley | Finance | Burtness Chevrolet 

Youth Apprenticeship provides junior and senior high school students an opportunity to

explore their career interests while earning high school credit through a structured

mentorship program and aligned coursework. Youth Apprenticeship programs are

available in 11 diverse occupational areas including, Agriculture, Forestry, & Natural

Resources, Architecture & Construction, Arts, A/V Tech & Communications, Finance, Health

Sciences, Hospitality, Lodging, & Tourism, Information Technology, Manufacturing,

Marketing, Science, Technology, Engineering, & Math, and Transportation, Distribution &

Logistics

Congratulations to the following students who will receive their Level 1 Youth

Apprenticeship State Certificate this year: 

To receive their certificate students had to complete a minimum of 450 hours of on the

job mentorship, display their development of career specific skills and complete aligned

coursework. The following students will graduate high school with marketable skills,

career related work experience and confidence in their post-secondary decision making.  



Summer School

Update Your
Family Info on
Skyward

Enrollment for the 2022-23 school year has begun and we are extremely excited for our new PAVE

students! We still have spots available for the upcoming year, and would love to extend our

invitation to apply today! Although PAVE is a Parkview school, all students living in Wisconsin in

grades 6th-12th are welcome to attend! Students enrolled at PAVE will have the opportunity to earn

their diploma virtually, as well as gain real career and college experience, and earn college credits!

PAVE values the success of all students, including marginalized groups. Its vision is to ensure an

individualized, rigorous, and supportive academic, college and career ready virtual program. If you

think your student would thrive at PAVE, enrollment is currently open. Contact Nicole Victor at

nvictor@email.parkview.k12.wi.us with questions or interest! 

Please keep an eye out for information regarding student

registration over the summer! Registration will take place

virtually in your Skyward Family Access account from August 1st-

August 12th. More information regarding registration will reach

our families via email over the summer. Please make sure you

have your information up to date in your Skyward Family Access

account so that we can reach you!
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Parkview Academy of Virtual Eduation (PAVE)
A New Virtual School for Parkview

2022-23 Registration
August 1st - August 12th

How to Keep in Touch

Parkview Pizazz
Parkview Pizazz For All Ages

Making sure that your information is up to date

in your Skyward Family Access account ensures

that we have the correct contact information to

keep you up to date on all things Parkview! 

Parkview Pizazz recently put on a camp for our little Vikings where they learned routines and got

to perform them later that night at their Spring Show! The camp hosted over 100 boys and girls!

The show took a surprising turn when the Pizazz Parents performed their number and pulled

their kids up on stage with them! The show was one to remember, and we can't wait for more!

Summer School for the 2021-22 school year will run from June 7th -
July 1st | 8:00 - 12:00.  Our list of classes this year offer both academic

and enrichment options. We are excited to offer a safe and fun

experience for our Parkview students over the summer months. If you
haven't already signed up, make sure to do so through your Skyward

Family Access account!

Apply Today!
Don't forget that if you or somebody you know lives outside of

the Parkview School District, they can open enroll and join us at

one of the top ranked districts in both Rock and Green County!

We'd love to welcome them and exceed their expectations!

Summertime Learning & Fun

If you wish to attend PAVE, but live outside of Parkview School District, you will need to contact the District about our
open enrollment process.

Contact Us!
Beth Clemons | District Registrar

(608) 879-2717 Ext. 5119
bclemons@email.parkview.k12.wi.us
Office Hours:  7:30am - 4pm

Did You Know?
You Can Enroll Your Baby!
You can enroll your student as early as a day

old! By getting your child's information in our

system, this ensures that you never miss

information or events that could help the

education of your child!
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Congratulations Class of 2022Congratulations Class of 2022

Teela Alexander Caleb Beaser Alexander Brown Cally Burrell Evan Clark

Kassandra Clint Madison Copeland Olivia Cox Brooklyn Crecelius Khloe Crecelius

Dara Dixon Sierra Draeving Camron Duncan Tobias Engel Inezz Evans

Noah Flood Elyafi Paolo Gozzini Megan Heisz Kelly Hudson Jenna Hume

Hunter Juhl Bryson Kjelland Emily Kjelland Trevor Kjelland David Landis

Kamryn Lowe Sarah Mabie Ledgor McGoff Brynn Menke Legacy Meyer
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Congratulations Class of 2022Congratulations Class of 2022

Paris Millner Bridgette Neal Pedro Negrini La Salvia Emma Nelson Evan Noble

Catelyn Nolan Jenna Olin Treyton Oswald Kaitlynn Price Anna Retamar Vlad

Braxton Salzman Cora Schutte Dayle Simpson Dylan Sorg Kyla Stacy

Christina Stark Brooke Stockman Xylie Teeman Jameson Terry Hunter Veneman

Charles Vogt Dylan Wells Zander Wilson

CLASS OFFICERSCLASS OFFICERS
EMMA NELSON, TREYTON OSWALD,EMMA NELSON, TREYTON OSWALD,

ALEXANDER BROWN, DAYLE SIMPSONALEXANDER BROWN, DAYLE SIMPSON

VALEDICTORIANVALEDICTORIAN
OLIVIA COXOLIVIA COX

SALUTATORIANSALUTATORIAN
TOBIAS ENGLETOBIAS ENGLE

CLASS MOTTOCLASS MOTTO
I DON'T KNOW ABOUT YOU, BUT I'MI DON'T KNOW ABOUT YOU, BUT I'M

FEELING 22FEELING 22

CLASS COLORCLASS COLOR
BLUEBLUE

CLASS FLOWERCLASS FLOWER
TULIPTULIP

Graduation Ceremony
Sunday, June 5th at 1 pm

Visit the Parkview School District's Facebook page to

find the livestream for this event! Help us celebrate

the Class of 2022 in person or virtually!

@ParkviewSD



Ann Buehl

Colleen Cox

Donald Creswell

Lisa Fahlgren

Melanie Jacobson

Gary Lewis

Traci Manthey

Joel Schullo
Out at The Sunny Peace Prairie, construction has begun!

Buildings are beginning to go up and trails are mowed

and established. While the construction of the facilities

to be housed at Sunny Peace Prairie are underway, we

are excited to see Summer School students utilize the

prairie this year! 
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Sunny Peace Prairie
Construction Begins

Always a Viking
Congratulations on Your Retirement!

47 Years

23 Years

9 Years

31 Years

30 Years

6 Years

27 Years

35 Years

What's Happening in Orfordville
Family Fun for the Community

May 28th

June 18th

Destination Imagination Food Stand
July 16th

Destination Imagination Food Stand
August 20th

Destination Imagination Food Stand
September 17th

Destination Imagination Food Stand

10am-10pm at Brodhead VFW

12pm - 5pm at June Days 

9am - 1pm at Market Lot

9am - 1pm at Market Lot

9am - 1pm at Market Lot

Orfordville Market Days

Memorial Ride Car Cruise & Bags Tournament Night at the Movies

June 10th 8:30pm at Purdy Park

Movie:  Encanto

July 8th 8:30pm at Purdy Park

Movie:  Goonies

August 12th 8:30pm at Purdy Park

Movie:  Sky High

August 20th 8:30pm at Purdy Park

Movie:  Jumanji

Careers at Parkview

With the 2021-22 school year coming to a close, we will be posting open positions here at Parkview over the

summer! We will be looking for teachers, teaching aides, as well as other support staff positions. If you or somebody

you know is interested in joining our #ParkviewCrew, please visit us at www.parkview.k12.wi.us/careers for an
updated list of open positions! 

We Want You to Join Our #ParkviewCrew!

Become a Tutor!
Wisconsin Reading Corps is hiring two Parkview positions for next school year! Tutors work one-on-one or in small

groups with students during school hours throughout the school year. No matter if you’re a recent grad, career

changer, stay-at-home parent or retiree, you can make a great tutor. No experience? No problem. With training and

on-site coaching, our tutors are prepared to help kids succeed. Ready to put your passion in action? Learn more at

Join.ReadingandMath.org. Questions can be sent to join@ampact.org or call 866.859.2825

mailto:join@servetogrow.org
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Parkview Elementary

Parkview Elementary School is always filled with fun activities for the students, and the end of the year means

even more events! This spring, there have been many band and choir performances where the kids were able to

perform in front of their peers as well as their parents, as well as showcase some of their art projects from the

school year. Their instructors Mrs.Schuler, Mr.Brueggen and Mrs.Gilbert did a great job with these kids!

We are so proud of our Destination Imagination kids who were able to go to the state competition this year!

Parkview had three teams this year broken down by grade. All three teams competed at Regionals in Muskego

and two of the teams then traveled to Green Bay for the State competition. Great work and congratulations to

our Destination Imagination Teams this year!

Something that our 5th and 6th graders get to look forward to every spring is the Track Meet! Our Physical

Education teachers spend class time going over different events and let the students practice what they'd like

to run during their track meet. This year we had perfect weather which made it all the more enjoyable. Parents

and other students helped to watch and cheer on the 5th and 6th graders as they participated in running and

field events all day. A special thank you to Mr.Bauling and Mrs.Amundson for putting on this event for our

students!

We were very happy our Parkview Elementary students got a visit from some of our Parkview FFA Chapter

students at Ag on the Hill! Our 2nd-5th graders got to learn about different agriculture topics including pigs,

ag. careers, dairy calves, horses, sheep, chickens, planting vegetable seeds and FFA.

Wrapping Up a Great Year

Parkview Junior/Senior High

Parkview hosted the Trailways Art Show this spring where 16 schools were able to display their art and gather

for an awards ceremony with a presentation of medals for their artwork. The students listened to a guest artist

who presented her line of work and how the students could turn their love of art into a career. Our art teacher,

Mrs.Moran did an extraordinary job at putting together this event and we thank her!

Our Band and Choir groups both held spring concerts at the PJHS Commons. Mr.Brueggen and Mrs.Xavier

organized amazing performances and their students sounded terrific! Recently a few members of the Parkview

Band performed for the 15th Annual Rock County Sheriff's Office Awards ceremony. We're so proud of this

group for representing our District in such a positive way and Mr.Brueggen for opening up these opportunities

for our students.

Spring athletics were able to compete in a timely manner despite the cooler weather. Post-season games are

beginning and we wish our Parkview teams the best of luck! A big congratulations to Trey Oswald on being

named Trailways Golf Conference Champion in the north and south divisions with an average of 36.6! Another

congratulations to Noah Flood-Elyafi for being named the Trailways Conference Champion in the Triple Jump

with a new Personal Record of 44' 1.75", which is the #2 jump in the State for Division 3! We're proud of all of our

Viking athletes! Keep up the hard work!

Parkview Jr/Sr High has had a number of other fun student events such as Junior Prom, Senior Awards Night,

Annie the Musical, Pizazz performances and much more. For more pictures and events that take place, visit our

District Facebook page!

Keeping Up With All Things Parkview

https://www.facebook.com/RockSheriff?__cft__[0]=AZW0s5BbVYta2XzEbrDlN1HXZb48uS5DjE__E-HXps7KWSpTIO5HIviV_QgI6ES_9QdHBwXrNI0uWaaO16lL0FnwL6qfbdSTbKRK8wsUjYX9yRoEkj3lnX7XQB2Z-3W_H1A&__tn__=-]K-R
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Parkview School District
106 West Church St.

Orfordville, WI 53576

Substitute For Us!

Looking for inspiring work? Substitute teachers

have the chance to inspire students every day,

and make a difference in our community. Great

substitute teaching opportunities in the Parkview

School District are available through our partner,

Teachers On Call. You don’t need prior teaching

experience—just a desire to help students become

the best versions of themselves. Learn more and

apply here:

www.teachersoncall.com/substitutes/apply-now

Questions? 
Contact our Teachers on Call Recruiter Elly Davis

at eleanor.davis@teachersoncall.com or 

(608) 381-5039.

Upcoming Events

ATTENTION NON-RESIDENTS OF THE PARKVIEW SCHOOL DISTRICT

this newsletter is provided to all residents of the Parkview School District. The most affordable process used to circulate

this newsletter throughout the district is to use saturation mailing. It is costly to avoid a few non-residents from receiving our

newsletter. We apologize for your inconvenience but wish to provide important information to all residents. Thank you.

Visit our District Calendar at

www.parkview.k12.wi.us for up-to date

information on upcoming events. 

Graduation June 5th

Make a difference, become a substitute!

Follow Us on Social
Media!

Student Registration August 1st

Last Day of School June 3rd

Summer School Starts June 7th

mailto:eleanor.davis@teachersoncall.com

